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February 2019

Dear Water Customer: 

The Village of Divernon Water Department is required to implement an active cross­
connection control program. A cross-connection is any situation that allows a potable 
(safe) water source and a non-potable (contaminated) water source the opportunity to 
come into contact with each other. The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) 
and the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) are responsible for ensuring that 
cross-connection between potable and non-potable water sources does not cause 
contamination which may result in anything from contamination of the plumbing to 
sickness and even death. 

The first step in an approved program is the passage of an ordinance that is submitted for 
approval by the IEPA. This ordinance has been passed and has been approved by the 
IEPA for the Village of Divernon. 

The second step in the program is a survey of all customers served by our public water 
supply. Simply mark all plumbing fixtures that you have in your home or business. If 
you have other fixtures that are not listed, please make note of them in the area marked 
"Other'' for that particular location within your residence or business. Please complete 
and return the enclosed survey to the Village Hall by March 15, 2019.

Please note that this survey is required by the IEPA and must be completed and 
returned. 

After we receive your survey we will review the data and determine if an inspection of 
your plumbing is needed. If an inspection is required, you will be notified by mail. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 628-3416. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Our priority is the safety of our customers. 

Jeremy Rhodes 
Superintendent of Public Works 

Enclosure 


